
From DG Pauline: 
If you have read the first three newsletter of this Lionistic year, you may have wondered 

why I haven’t really mentioned any of the subjects that have been in the Lion magazine or 

in any of the emails you may have received from International.   

Well, for the most part, there is just soooo much going on.   Our International President Joe 

Preston has a wonderful theme – Strengthen the Pride – and written a song that is really 

meaningful and easy to sing along with (however – you really don’t want to hear me sing-

ing!)  Anyway, there are many aspects to the President’s theme, there are several new tools 

for making our clubs stronger, for increasing membership, for planning for the future – for 

our Centennial.  The logo for the centennial has an amazing tag line – Where there’s a 

need, there’s a Lion.  How much better can it get?!  And so simple. 

I’m not used to having a ‘team’ to share the message and the work – I know that there have 

always been Lions around to help me – and they have.  But there is too much going on – or 

so much that ‘could’ be going on, that one person cannot do it.  I am very lucky to have 

VDG Cathy, PDG Sharon West as Global Leadership Team Leader, PDG Laura Dickerson 

as Global Membership Team Leader and my Zone Chairs – Lion Michelle Harris, Lion 

Grant Nelson, Lion Russ Edelen and Lion Mike Collins.  

I guess the biggest news for you is that the request for redistricting of our Multiple District 

has been approved and will be effective July 2015.  So, what does that mean to you?  A 

change to be sure.  But basically, it means that in July we will no longer be an international 

District or Multiple District.  Montana will become a stand-alone Single District and the 

rest of the Multiple District will be divided into two sub Districts of the newly created Mul-

tiple District “C”.  The Lions Clubs north of the existing District 37-O will combine to 

form a new sub District and will be MD C-1 and the clubs from District 37-O and the Ca-

nadian Clubs in 37-N will form together to create a brand new District C-2.  Obviously 

with the change in boundaries, we (37-N) will have a much smaller District while the Lions 

in 37-O will have a slightly larger District.  Everything needs to be changed  since we will 

no longer be international – new constitution and by laws, policies, ‘uniforms’, dues struc-

tures, etc etc.  There are many unanswered questions right now on how thinks like voting 

will go, don’t hesitate to ask any question that YOU have – and VDG Cathy and I will try 

to get answers for you – and if you have any suggestions …..  

So, my dear friends, it is less than a month away until our last District 37-N Convention in 

Butte.  PDG Steve, PDG Ed and the Butte Mile-Hi Lions have been working hard to make 

this convention memorable – let’s add your attendance to the convention to enrich our 

experience!   
See you in Butte! 
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District Governor Calendar:   October 2014 - February 2015 
Updated 10 October 2014 

October 2014 

14 Tuesday  Lethbridge Host – New Member Evening 

24-25 Friday-Saturday  District 37I Convention – Camrose, AB 

28 Tuesday  Official Visit – Charlo Lions Club 

31 Friday    District 37L Convention – Edmonton, AB 

November 2014 

1 Saturday   District 37L Convention – Edmonton, AB 

5 Wednesday   Official Visit – Missoula Lions Club 

7-8 Friday-Saturday District 37N Convention – Butte, MT                All Welcome! 

9 Sunday   District 37N Cabinet Meeting – Butte, MT       All Welcome! 

11 Tuesday   Official Visit – Warner Lions Club 

14-15 Friday-Saturday  MD 37 Council Meeting – Calgary, AB 

16 Sunday    District 37O Cabinet Meeting – Calgary, AB 

22 Saturday   Fort Macleod Lions – 75th Charter Anniversary Celebration 

December 2014 

2 Tuesday   Official Visit - Lethbridge West Lions Club 

January 2015  

13 Tuesday  Official Visit – Lethbridge Host Lions Club 

16-17 Friday – Saturday District 37-O Convention – Calgary, AB 

22 Thursday  Official Visit – Seeley Lake Lions Club 

February 2015 

6-7 Friday – Saturday MD 37 Council Meeting – Calgary, AB 

 

 

 

DISTRICT DIRCTORY:   
The District Directory has been printed and as soon as the holes are punched, it will be sent to all of the clubs.  

2 copies for each club will be sent for the secretary and president at no cost to the club, and if anyone else 

wants their own copy, it will be $5 each.  Please let Lion Ardith (Cabinet Secretary) know. 

(37n.secretary@gmail.com) 

 

 

OCTOBER IS MEMBERSHIP MONTH! 
“JUST ASK” someone who has a heart like you…..and  bring your newest candidate to the Convention in 

Butte next month – ID Robert Littlefield would LOVE to induct as many new members as possible!  (Let me 

know?) 

mailto:37n.secretary@gmail.com
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District 37N Youth Camp/Exchange Committee  
 

Here is a brief write-up about the Lions Youth Camp/Exchange for our District during the current Lionistic 

year.... 

  

The Lions District 37N Youth Camp/Exchange Committee which is made up of Lions Arnold and Edna Nel-

son and PCC George Takashima has made three proposals which  were presented at the District Cabinet 

meeting held in August. We would like to share with you three items of importance. 

  

First, we would like to provide opportunities for three of our high school students to take part in the Youth 

Exchange program during the summer of 2015.   Each of the three selected students will have an opportunity 

to visit a country of his/her choice for up to six weeks.   Depending on the country, the time may be shorter 

than six weeks.  A student may wish to visit another part of Canada or the United States, or overseas to an 

European country (ie England, France, Germany, Italy) or somewhere in Asia/south-east Asia.  Preference 

will be given to a child, grandchild, great grandchild, Leos, in our District.  Having said that, it is open to oth-

er students as well We are asking local Lions Clubs to seek out someone who may be not only interested in 

being a YE student but  who would do us proud. 

  

In the event there are two or more students from the same high school who are interested in taking part in this 

program, the local Lions Club will set up a criteria for selecting a candidate.  In the case of Leos, if there are 

two or more expressing interest in this program, the advisors of the said Leo Club will determine how a can-

didate will be selected.    There can only be one name of a candidate put forth by the Lions/Leo Club to the 

District YCE Committee. 

  

At the District level, if there are more than three applicants put forth by Lions/Leo Clubs, the District commit-

tee will set up a criteria for determining which three applicants will be accepted. 

  

The successful candidate and his/her family will be responsible for funding the trip;  Once the candidate has 

gone to his/her destination, the she/he will be taken care by the host Lions Club(s) during the duration of the 

trip.  The student will likely be hosted by two or more families.   The District YEC Committee will  provide 

some financial assistance to each successful candidate up to One Thousand ($1000.00) Dollars. 

  

Please think about this as a very worthwhile project for your club.  We will be sending more information to 

you via the Governor's newsletter   Deadline for receiving application at the District level will be January 31, 

2015. 

  

Secondly, we would like to remind all Lions in our District that sponsoring an incoming student to our Dis-

trict is the responsibility of the local Lions Club.   The local Lions Club will make sure that there are two or 

more host families willing to receive students into their homes. 

  
Thirdly, we will be accepting YE students from foreign countries during December for three weeks.  We are therefore looking for 

Lions Clubs that will be willing to take up the responsibility of hosting one or more foreign students.   Please let the District com-

mittee members know. 
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I REALLY DO WANT TO VISIT YOU AND YOUR CLUB! 
CLUB REQUEST 

FOR GOVERNOR’S VISIT – 2014-2015 
Club Name __________________________________________________________________  
Contact name _______________________________________________________________  
Phone number ______________________________________________________________  
Email_________________________________________________________________________  
Meeting Location: __________________________________________________________  

Requested date of visitation in order of preference:  
1st_______________________________________________  
2nd______________________________________________  
3rd______________________________________________  

Meeting Time: ______________ Dinner meeting?  ________  
Will there be any other clubs visiting?                          Yes _____ No ______  

If so, name them: ______________________________________________________  
Will Governor be expected to speak?                             Yes _____ No ______  

Specific topic? _________________________________________________________ 
Will Governor be expected to install officers?              Yes _____ No ______  

If yes, please have information ready for the Governor.    
Will Governor be expected to induct new members?  Yes _____ No ______  

If yes, please advise the number of LCI NEW MEMBER KITS and PINS that will 
be required.  

Will Governor be expected to give out Awards?           Yes _____ No ______  
If yes, please have the information prepared for the Governor prior to arrival .    

 
Any additional comments or requests? 
________________________________________________________________________________  
________________________________________________________________________________  
 
Please return this request form ASAP, so I can schedule my club visits. I will cor-
respond to your club as to which date works well for me. Remember the earlier I 
receive your request, the easier it will be for me to fulfill your first choice.  
 
Please forward this form to:  
Lion Pauline Cooper 
3115-31 St S, Lethbridge, AB Canada T1K 6S9  

(or PO Box 394, Babb, MT USA 59411) 
Residence: (403) 380-3116  Cellular: (403) 332-2340 
Email:   lionpauline@gmail.com 
 

Yours in Lionism, 

mailto:lionpauline@gmail.com
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Celebrate with us! 
75th charter anniversary 
fort macleod lions club 

November 22nd, 2014 – detail to follow  
(or contact Lion michelle harris @ 

jmtrow@telus.net) 

Strengthening our Membership Strengthens our Service 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM LIONS FOUNDATION OF CANADA CHAIRMAN 
My name is Ryan McNeil and I am from the Redcliff Lions Club. This is my first year as a Chair for our MD 

and I hope I can do a good job. As chair for LFC/Dog guides I can be reached by email or phone to help eve-

ryone with any LFC related concerns. My contact is in the Directory and I will post it also at the bottom of 

my report. 

First off I will report on the 2014 Purina Dog Walk. This walk was a huge success and raised a total of 

$1,163,843.27 for the Dog Guides program. Congratulations to Lethbridge for raising $73,728 and being the 

number 2 top walk across Canada. The national date for the next walk is set for May 31, 2015. Thank you to 

Medicine Hat Community View Lions for sponsoring Hearing Aid Dog graduate Jean and Splash from Ed-

monton. I recently had a friend whose car finally died. They ended up just junking it to the scrap yard, and it 

was afterward that I discovered that you can donate your vehicle to LFC at no cost to you and you will re-

ceive a tax receipt. I encourage everyone that needs to get rid of a car or know of someone that needs to get 

rid of their car, that they consider donating it to LFC via LFC Donate 

Thank you all, and feel free to contact me at mcneilpipeline@shaw.ca or 403-502-0150. 

https://donatecar.ca/org/charitypage/donate.php?charity=DogGuides
mailto:mcneilpipeline@shaw.ca
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Strengthening our Membership Strengthens our Service 
 
Strengthening our Clubs: 
Has your club ever shied away from a service project because you didn’t have the man Lion Pow-
er?  Ever wanted to connect with the community but didn’t have the ‘connections’? Ever wished you 
had a new idea for raising money?  If you can answer “yes” to any of these questions, your Lions 
Club(like mine) could benefit from more members - not for the sake of‘ More’ membership on the 
roster, but for the sake of ‘More’ hands to serve, ‘More’ connections with the community and be-
yond, and ‘More’ ideas and experience  We live in the information age.  Let’s face it, none of us can 
keep up with all the changes, the new information, the changes to old policies and p r o c e d u r e s
– you know what I mean.  The only way to survive in today’s world is to collaborate and share what 
we know, and borrow what others know. Woodrow Wilson was probably ahead of his time when he 
said, “ I use all the brains I have, and all that I can borrow”. In other words, he knew that the strong-
er the team, the better the outcome.  For our Lions clubs, the same is true– the stronger the Club, 
the better the outcomes for our communities.  For my club, having more members might mean de-
livering more Project Pride Flags each June, or having more members to serve that innercity lunch-
eon to the homeless. For your club, it might mean new ideas for a fundraiser, or more hands to help 
at a pancake breakfast. We need that expertise and all those connections  
 

Sharing the Pride: 
But there is one benefit we haven’t discussed: For each of us who enjoy our Lions participation, 
aren’t we glad someone ‘convinced’ us to join? Shouldn’t we do that for others as well? 
Serving Together: 
Now, specifically for all those spouses, significant others, close friends, and family members who 
have not signed up – who are helping us all the time, but not joining- NOW is the time. One of the 
best changes that happened in our club was bringing our spouses into membership –now they have 
a voice in all the club discussions, not just at the kitchen table at home. Furthermore,until they be-
came Lions, they could not  sponsor their friends or coworkers.  Let’s empower our loved ones to 
beL ions as well. 
 
 PID Patti Hill 

 

UPCOMING LEADERSHIP INSTITUTES IN OUR MD: 

MARCH 7-9, 2015 - CALGARY, AB  

ADVANCED LIONS LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE (ALLI) 

APRIL 17-19, 2015 – LETHBRIDGE, AB  

REGIONAL LIONS LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE (RLLI)   
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ELECTRONIC PAYMENT OPTION FOR CLUBS IN CANADA 

The following is an Email from LCI that was supposed to go to club presidents in Canada. – repeated 

here for your info and action.  I think it will make things easier for dues payments.  DG Pauline 

Dear Club Officer, 

I am pleased to announce LCI is now offering an electronic payment option for clubs in Canada. The electron-

ic payment will be issued by a Pre-Authorized ACH Debit, which is an electronic bank to bank method of pay-

ment.  

Please review the attached Pre-Authorized Debit Form, and contact us if you are interested in sending an elec-

tronic payment to pay your club 

’s balance. You must first fill out the form, and send it to us in a secure method, to ensure your club’s banking 

information is protected. You may send it to us via fax or email. After you are ready to approve the ACH pay-

ment, contact us by fax or email, and advise the amount. We will take care of the processing of the payment on 

your behalf, by debiting your club’s bank account. 

We are so pleased to offer this payment option, and will have forms in Toronto for your review. Please feel 

free to visit me at the Finance Booth for more information. I have included Frequently Asked Questions, but 

will be happy to discuss it with you at the convention. 

Best regards, 

Melinda Plott 

Manager 

Accounts Receivable and Club Account Services 

Lions Clubs International 

Melinda.plott@lionsclubs.org 

Frequently Asked Questions: 

Q: Should I expect to submit the Pre-Authorized Debit Agreement form more than once? 

A: No, you only need to submit the form once, unless your banking information has changed, or your club no 

longer wishes to approve electronic payments. 

Q: Who can process the pre-authorized debit ? 

A: The pre-authorized debit is processed at the LCI Office in Oak Brook after club approval is received. 

Q: Must I call every time I want the ACH debit to be processed? 

A: Yes, you must notify us each time you would like the debit to be processed. You may contact Accounts Re-

ceivable at accountsreceivable@lionsclubs.org, or by fax 630-571-1683. 

Q: Who determines the amount to be processed? 

A: The Club Officers determine the amount and date to be processed, The approval must be received in writ-

ing. 

Q: Will the electronic payment be issued in CAD? 

A: Yes, the electronic payment will be issued in Canadian Dollars. 

Q: What rate will be used for the payment? 

A: The rate will be reflected on your club statement. 

Q: Can clubs initiate the ACH on the Lions Website? 

A: No, the approved ACH process allows us to debit the club bank accounts. The Accounts Receivable De-

partment must initiate the payment. 

Q: Can ACH payments be processed for Multiple District and District Accounts too? 

A: Yes, ACH payments can be processed for club, district, and multiple district accounts. 

Q: How do I get started? 

A: Send the attached form via email or fax and contact us with your approval at accountsreceiva-

ble@lionsclubs.org or 630-571-1683. 

mailto:Melinda.plott@lionsclubs.org
mailto:accountsreceivable@lionsclubs.org
tel:630-571-1683
mailto:accountsreceivable@lionsclubs.org
mailto:accountsreceivable@lionsclubs.org
tel:630-571-1683

